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Dear Members and Friends of Tin Mountain,

During the past fiscal year from October 2017 through September 
2018 Tin Mountain continued its commitment to environmental edu-
cation through a wide array of programs serving approximately 6000 
students within the Mount Washington Valley and including the com-
munities of Gorham and Berlin. 

Working with the Board of Trustees and our staff, specific actions were formulated to support 
implementation of Tin Mountain’s long range plan.  The following areas focus points will con-
tinue to guide Tin Mountain’s goals and supporting actions.

Education-
We have expanded our High School curriculum to extend our reach with local schools in order 
to deepen environmental education.  Evening programs at the learning center have increased 
and we seek to provide additional outdoor experiences for all.  

Research-
A five  year Trout Restoration program came to fruition tthanks to the support of a grant from  
NRCS. Our avian research continues for both resident and breeding birds with additional fo-
cus on data analysis and published results.  We have formulated a plan to continue these and 
potentially other opportunities for budding college talent consistent with our commitment to 
education.  

Membership and Development-
We continue to seek to implement membership programs that facilitate broader and deeper 
membership opportunities including business membership and long term donors.  These remain 
vital to Tin Mountain and the support of both community and outside sources of funding are 
foundational.

Lands and Buildings-
Tin Mountain was fortunate to recently partner with the Upper Saco River Land Trust in acquir-
ing a 93 acre parcel of land contiguous with our Albany, NH property. This will extend our rare 
patch of Mountain Laurel shrubs and the incumbent Black-Throated Blue Warbler population.  
Additional hiking trails are also available. Our Bear Paw property also saw improvements with 
the addition of two Adirondack shelters.  At the learning center, consistent with our commitment 
to alternative energy sources, we installed an electric car charging station through a generous 
grant.

Sustainability-
Some areas of traditional funding have slipped, requiring an intensified focus concerning devel-
opment plans, membership, grant and donor opportunities, and creative fund raising.  We laid 
the ground work for a business membership drive including partnerships intended to increase 
awareness of Tin Mountain’s value to our “visitor community.”  
All of these initiatives will continue under our banner INSPIRE which is intended to convey the 
importance and wonder of Nature!

Inclosing I wish to convey my thanks and admiration for the work accomplished by our Exec-
utive Director, Lori Jean Kinsey who completed her first full year at the helm.  Our staff and 
valued volunteers (100+ of them) along with our wonderful sponsors and donors continue to 
make all things possible at Tin Mountain.

Thanks to everyone and please continue to be INSPIRED by our wonderful natural world and 
by all that Tin Mountain accomplishes through your support!

Letter From the Chair
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DireCtor’s report
by Lori Jean Kinsey

The natural world is inspiring regardless of how old you are!  I truly 
believe that the benefits of environmental education transcend age.  
Interest in learning, exploring new places, and spending time out of 
doors is beneficial for all ages, from babies to retirees.  Recognizing 
returning warblers and identifying wildflowers each spring keeps our 
minds sharp.  Canoeing on Lake Umbagog keeps us fit.  Hiking a 
woods trail or rock hopping through a stream at summer camp helps 
develop coordination.  This winter I was able to snowshoe for two 
hours with a group of retirees at the field station in Jackson, learn 
about tree identification with middle schoolers, and snowshoe the 
trails of the Nature Learning Center with a kindergarten class.  The 
benefits were clear in all cases; kids and adults alike were exploring, 
learning, exercising and spending time with friends, and there was a 
real sense of accomplishment in each experience.     

Attendance at our Nature Programs for adults and families has in-
creased. Tin Mountain has also expanded our teachings with a num-
ber of local preschools, as well as resurrected Nature Nuts, a weekly 
program at the Nature Learning Center for preschoolers and their 
parents or caregivers.  We have had an enthusiastic group of Nature 
Nut families arrive each week to explore the natural world regardless 
of the season, snow or mud!  

As suggested by author, Richard Louv, “we should not think of a 
child’s experience in nature as an extra-curricular activity but as a vi-
tal element for healthy child development.” This sense of wonder in 
the natural world needs to be nurtured for the wellness of the young 
child. There are known benefits to childhood nature exploration.  
These include fighting obesity, depression, and anxiety.  Exposure 
to the outdoors helps in maintaining concentration and focus, and 
ultimately increases creativity.    

Although Louv was talking about children specifically, this state-
ment can be applied to people of all ages.  Families and adults alike 
thrive by spending time in the natural world.  Colin Foord, son of 
former Techer Naturalist Carol Foord, reflects on this by saying “In a 
world that is becoming ever more digitized and introverted, I believe 
that encouraging kids and adults alike to appreciate nature has be-
come more important than ever.  Tin Mountain’s curriculum nurtures 
students of all ages to become more engaged overall, while instilling 
regional pride, independent thinking, and sense of environmental re-
sponsibility that the citizens of New Hampshire and Maine should 
be known for.”

No matter what your age, there is something to be learned from the 
natural world.  Bring along a friend, child or adult, and head outside.  
Reconnect with the natural world around you and enjoy the benefits. 
Be Inspired!

Sincerely,

Lori Jean Kinsey
Executive Director



SCHOOL PROGRAMS

Tin Mountain school programs reach five local school districts 
and are an integral part of 17 schools serving nearly 6,000 stu-
dents in the greater Mt. Washington Valley, the Berlin/Gorham 
area, and western Maine. Multiple classroom visits and field trips 
throughout the year greatly magnify the actual contact hours be-
tween naturalists and students. Tin Mountain’s multi-session, 
comprehensive approach sets its programming apart from other 
school-based environmental education efforts. Teacher/Natu-
ralists devote classroom lessons and field trips to exploring the 
many rivers, ponds, forests, mountains, and special natural areas 
in the region. School programs at every grade level emphasize 
hands-on learning during all seasons of the year. Students have 
sustained contact with Tin Mountain naturalists throughout their 
entire school careers. All environmental learning programs are 
tailored to the individual curricula of participating schools. 

Tin Mountain school programs were presented in all of the 
schools in SAU #9, SAU #13, and MSAD #72, thanks to strong 
support from teachers, parents, and school administrators. Tin 
Mountain has been presenting programs in area schools for over 
35 years, and student and teachers find them to be a critical part 
of their classes. Additionally, Tin Mountain continued school 
programs in Berlin and Gorham thanks to grants and founda-
tions.  

Tin Mountain was an integral part of the Maine Environmen-
tal Science Academy (MESA) at Molly Ockett Middle School 
using a hands-on approach to teaching ecology. One day each 
week students learned about geology, weather, and climate top-
ics ranging from glaciers to rock types, and clouds to phenology. 
They visited many exciting sites such as Moat Mountain Mineral 
site, Elephant Head, Redstone Quarry, and Rattlesnake Flume 
which brought these concepts to life.  

School field trips are opportunities to teach natural science and 
become familiar with the environment in students’ own back-
yards, and Teacher Naturalists adapt lessons to incorporate trips 
to local natural areas and discuss historic land uses. Because the 
Board of Trustees is committed to providing quality environ-
mental education programs at an affordable price, Tin Mountain 
school programs are offered at half the actual cost to present; the 
Board and staff fundraise to cover the remaining costs. 

Tin Mountain programs don’t stop at the end of the school day. 
Many local communities have well-established after-school pro-
grams in which Tin Mountain participates. It’s a perfect time of 
day to explore the natural world. Many of the schools have terrif-
ic school yards replete with forests, fields, and trails, with views 
of Mt. Washington and other inspiring peaks, and even an occa-
sional pond to explore. After school programs were presented to 
students through Project SUCCEED at Pine Tree, Conway, and 
John Fuller Elementaries, and through Pequawket Kids Associa-
tion at the Molly Ockett School in Fryeburg, Maine. 

 NATURE LEARNING CENTER PROGRAMS 

The Community Nature Program Series presented over 75 pro-
grams attracting enthusiastic participants of all ages.  The Bank 
of New Hampshire joined L.L. Bean in  providing critical sup-
port in sponsoring the popular series that reached over 1,200 
people this past year.  Participants enjoyed canoeing Lake Umb-
agog, photographing wildflowers with Ed and Kathy Bergeron, 
explored alpine flowers during peak bloom, snowshoed in search 
of winter tracks,   and once again searched for mushrooms in our 
annual Fall Fungi Foray.   They also enjoyed talks on Climate 
Change and the Ski Industry, Winter Tree Identification, and the 
State of the Moose Population in New Hampshire.  
 
The Eco-Forum Lunchtime Lecture Series provides provocative 
monthly presentations by experts on a wide variety of issues 
from local foods, to an aquatic check up of local water bodies.  

The Featured Nature Artists program is a revolving monthly ex-
hibit of local nature artists presented in the lobby of the Nature 
Learning Center.  This year we have hosted exhibits of photog-
raphy, oil paintings, and watercolors including artists Janet Gill, 
Erik Koppel and Lauren Sansaricq, Robert Gordon, Lucy Gatch-
ell, and John Watkins.  The venue has attracted the best talent in 
the area, and evening art show openings are highly anticipated 
events.

NATURE CAMPS

Tin Mountain camp programs reached 177 children and fami-
lies last year. Nature summer camps attract children ages 4 to 16 
to camp locations in Fryeburg, ME, and Jackson, Albany, and 
South Tamworth, NH. Participants learn firsthand about the lo-
cal natural environment through outdoor exploration, all under 
the guidance of trained naturalists and camp staff. Younger chil-
dren attend day camp while a variety of weeklong adventures to 
wild areas in northern New England are offered to the older age 
groups. The weeklong Winter Camp provided an opportunity for 
children to spend their school break outside learning and having 
fun in the snow. 

OTHER COMMUNITY PROGRAMS

Tin Mountain continues to present summer programs through-
out the Mt. Washington Valley. This was the 17th year that Tin 
Mountain has presented summer programs at Wildcat Mountain 
Ski Area. These programs continue to attract guests to the greater 
Mt. Washington Valley, and they provide natural history about 
the region that enriches the experience of visitors. 

We also partnered with Clay Groves of “Fish Nerds”, who cap-
tained guided naturalist boat tours on Silver Lake, NH. They 
were well received as we toured the lake taking in the sites in-
cluding loons, great blue herons, bald eagles, and enjoying the 
unique pitch pine landscape.   



ed critical support for the event. The majority of the business 
sponsors have been supporting Tin Mountain programs for 
many years, and again we are grateful for their ongoing sup-
port. Over 310 people attended the benefit enjoying fantastic 
food and fine quality auction items.

The Fryeburg Fair display on Pollinators featured an elaborate 
field design with numerous plants, flowers, fruits and seeds 
and a scavenger hunt for the children. The Fair afforded yet 
another opportunity to spread the word about Tin Mountain’s 
mission and to provide a learning experience for many. The 
exhibit was staffed by Tin Mountain staff and volunteers.  

NATURE LEARNING CENTER/
ROCKWELL SANCTUARY

In early October of 2017 Tin Mountain finalized the purchase 
of 93 acres of land adjacent to the Rockwell Sanctuary.   The 
land includes a forested wetland, old granite quarry, sprinkling 
of mountain laurel, and unique trees such as pitch pine and 
blackgum. Wildlife such as scarlet tanagers, moose, and  peep-
ers have been spotted.  Thanks to all of our generous support-
ers who donated to this joint project with Upper Saco Valley 
Land Trust as part of the Pine Hill Project.  Plans are to build 
a trail around the perimeter of the property and dedicate the 
forest in memory of Dr. Michael Cline later in the year. 

During the 2017-2018 winter, the Nature Learning Center used 
about 2.5 cords of wood as backup to the solar thermal collec-
tors in supplying heat for the entire 8,500 ft2 building. With 
the generous support of the Thomas W. Haas Foundation and 
Frase Electric, we installed an electric car charging station on 
site. We are welcoming electric cars owners to visit, and take 
a hike while their car charges. Howie Wemyss of the Mount 
Washington Auto Road was our official first person to use the 
charging station by charging “OTTORD” the Auto Road’s 
electric car.  The Tin Mountain Renewable Energy Initiative 
(TMREI) joined forces Mount Washington Valley Citizens 
for an Energy Efficient Community to form the Tin Mountain 
Energy Team.  This is an enthusiastic group committed to ad-
dressing a number of energy related issues in our area includ-
ing alternative energy and  home weatherization.  

Facility rentals were successful during the past year hosting 3 
weddings and 34 other rentals. Tin Mountain offers the ideal 
setting for a green wedding with its energy-efficient Nature 
Center and beautiful Rockwell Sanctuary. From the Nature 
Center’s net-zero carbon footprint to planting wedding flowers 
and recycling wedding leftovers, Tin Mountain can be a great 
sustainable partner in planning any eco-wedding. The state of 
the art solar building provides an excellent teaching platform 
for promoting sustainable energy systems, energy conserva-
tion choices and the use of locally produced wood products. 
If you are looking for that exceptional setting to express your 
sustainable perspective or to highlight the ‘carbon footprint’ of 
your wedding, commitment ceremony, renewing of your vows, 
event or seminar; Tin Mountain Nature Center embodies the 
‘Green’ theme. 

TIN MOUNTAIN TIMBERLANDS

Tin Mountain strives to manage our timberlands in a responsi-
ble manner adhering to sustainable forest practices.  The goals 
are twofold:  1) to demonstrate sustainable forestry methods 
that provide both high-quality wood products and essential 
forest habitats and 2) to provide an additional revenue stream 
to help fund environmental education programs.  No timber 
cuts were undertaken during fiscal year 2017-2018.  Plans are 
underway with forester Daniel Stepanauskas for a cut in 2019.  

A series of three guided hikes were offered weekly at the Field 
Station in Jackson, NH.  These included a guided hike to the 
tin mine, a pond exploration, and a hike to the summit of Tin 
Mountain.  

Tin Mountain’s 20th Annual Meeting was held in May at the 
Nature Learning Center in Albany and featured several fantas-
tic field trips, and a presentation by Rick Van de Poll on ver-
nal pools.  Rick also led a morning exploration of a few vernal 
pools on the Rockwell Sanctuary.  This event also presented 
an opportunity for Tin Mountain to recognize individuals who 
have made significant contributions during the past year. This 
year the organization’s Distinguished Service Award was pre-
sented to Russ Lanoie, Volunteer of the Year to Susan Pfiel, and 
Outstanding Environmental Educator to Joe Yahanna and Joe 
Vocci. The Business Partner Award recognized Freedom Com-
puter, the Trustees’ Exemplary Service Award was presented to 
Thaire Bryant, and the Exemplary Service Award was presented 
to Nora Dufilho. Business manager, Nancy Simonton was rec-
ognized at the meeting for her many years of exemplary service 
in lieu of her upcoming retirement.

VOLUNTEERISM 

Supplementing its talented staff, Tin Mountain benefits from 
a committed and enthusiastic complement of volunteers. Over 
4,000 hours were logged by volunteers at programs to promote 
Tin Mountain’s objectives and vision within the Valley and as-
sist in the fundraising that is essential to continue environmen-
tal education programming. Some of these programs include: 
a display the Fryeburg Fair, the First Season Benefit Dinner/
Auction, Mt. Washington Century Bicycle Ride, and Mt. Wash-
ington Auto Road Bicycle Hillclimb.  

Tin Mountain could not manage without our volunteers.  Volun-
teers were busy with numerous projects on the Rockwell Sanc-
tuary. Their hard work maintained the entire trail network, cut 
and split many cords of firewood, tended the gardens, sawed 
lumber, completed the survey of over 30 nest boxes, and ac-
complished countless tasks around the Center. On the Tin 
Mountain Jackson property, a generous grant continues to al-
low numerous volunteers to clear fields, repair trails, build rock 
steps, construct bridges over streams and wet areas, and remove 
invasive plants such as glossy buckthorn and Japanese barberry 
from the landscape.  

SPECIAL EVENTS

The 46th Mt. Washington Auto Road Bicycle Hillclimb provid-
ed financial support for the organization’s work. Special thanks 
are extended to the Mt Washington Auto Road for its continued 
partnership. After a delayed start due to thunderstorms on the 
summit, the race went off and the weather cleared much to the 
delight of all 500 riders. 
  
The 17th Annual Mt. Washington Century Ride was successful 
in 2018, raising significant support for Tin Mountain programs. 
The ride starts and ends at the Tin Mountain Nature Learning 
Center in Albany. The 100-mile course takes riders around Mt. 
Washington, over three notches, and through some of the most 
beautiful land on earth. This year the Century attracted near-
ly 260 registrants from all around New England and beyond.   
New signs this year such as Almost There, and  Nature There’s 
No Better Classroom, made for inspiration in completing the 
challenging course whether is was 40, 80, or 109 miles.  

The 32nd Annual First Season Benefit Dinner/Auction was held 
at the Fryeburg Academy Fieldhouse. It involved over 350 local 
businesses and individuals who generously donated items and 
services to be auctioned. In addition, Business sponsors provid- 5



MEMBERSHIP
During the 2017-2018 fiscal year, the Tin Mountain membership 
base increased by 48 new members, 4 of which were sustaining 
memberships. The annual fund drives, both in the spring and fall, 
totaled $86,459.  Yearly gifts, whether membership or annual fund 
donations, continue to provide essential support for environmental 
programs in schools, at summer camps and within the community.  
Long-term strategies can help sustain Tin Mountain programs into 
the future through Estate Planning, Charitable Remainder Trusts, or 
Charitable Lead Trusts. Call TMCC Director Lori Jean Kinsey for 
details.

Endowment Fund
Tin Mountain maintains an endowment as a designated fund with the 
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation (NHCF) in Concord.  The 
NHCF invests and manages the $529,476 principal, making an annu-
al distribution to Tin Mountain from the earned interest based upon 
predetermined calculations that ensure a certain level of growth in 
the designated fund.  In fiscal year 10/01/17-9/30/18 interest distri-
butions to Tin Mountain’s general operations amounted to $20,322.  
The NHCF’s combined Investment Fund is recognized as one of the 
most secure places for a nonprofit to build an endowment. 

Suzy Engler Camp Scholarship Fund

The Tin Mountain Suzy Engler Scholarship Fund honors the late 
Suzy Engler, a former Administrative Assistant at Tin Mountain for 
many years. Suzy was especially interested in providing children 
with “hands-on” nature camp experiences.  True to its commitment 
to providing high-quality environmental education at an affordable 
price, Tin Mountain provides financial aid to local families that would 
otherwise have difficulty sending their children to summer nature 
camps. Tin Mountain provided $9,540 of camp scholarships during 
summer camp 2018.  

Bequests:  Bequests must satisfy personal and family obligations 
first; however, donors may also include Tin Mountain in their estate 
planning.  Making Tin Mountain a beneficiary helps ensure that 
Tin Mountain’s work will continue in future years while reducing 
estate taxes.

Charitable Remainder Trusts:  Remainder trusts allow donors to 
transfer assets like stock to a trust and still retain its income for life. 
Ultimately, the assets become TMCC’s, allowing the donor to keep 
an asset’s income, avoid capital gains tax on its sale, take an income 
tax deduction, and make a commitment to TMCC’s future.

Charitable Lead Trust:  Lead trusts allow donors to keep assets while 
giving Tin Mountain their income for a specified period of time.  
Donors receive an immediate gift tax deduction for the full present 
value of the asset. This is a good way to pass assets on to heirs at 
full value while supporting Tin Mountain.

For more information on planned giving options, contact Executive 
Director, Lori Jean Kinsey at (603) 447-6991 or write to her at 1245 
Bald Hill Road, Albany, NH 03818. Tin Mountain also happily 
accepts and liquidates gifts of stocks and bonds.

Planned Giving Opportunities 

REGIONAL CONSTRUCTION PARTNERSHIPS 
PROGRAM
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS)
Tin Mountain Conservation Center

Tin Mountain completed the final year of  a five year  contract with 
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) on a Regional 
Conservation Partnership Project (RCPP) with the Beebe River 
Lands, owned by the Conservation Fund. Richard Fortin has been 
the Project Manager since its inception. The project objective is to 
enhance native Brook Trout populations/health by increasing num-
ber/size/depth of pools via wood additions, restoring functioning 
forest riparian habitat, and developing long-term management plans 
and streamside buffers. The Conservation Fund, the Pemiqgewas-
set Chapter of Trout Unlimited, and NH Fish and Game contributed 
numerous volunteer hours. The long term effects of adding material 
to these first order streams will be continually monitored over time 
to determmine success.

Regional Conservation Partnership Project

Grants anD restriCteD GiFts

INTERN PROGRAM
Anonymous Foundation

NATURE PROGRAM SERIES 
LL Bean
Bank of New Hampshire
Settler’s Green OVP

MEMBER MATCH 
Anonymous Foundation

PROJECT KITE BERLIN-GORHAM SCHOOLS
Tillitoson Foundation

SUPPORT OF THE CONWAY SCHOOLS
Cogswell Benevolent Trust

SUPPORT OF MAY TERM FRYEBURG ACADEMY
Clarence E. Mulford Trust

SUPPORT OF THE GEOLOGY CAMPS
Resource Capital

RESTRICTED GIFTS
AED-Hopey’s Heart
Anonymous
MWV Citizens For An Energy Efficient Community

GENERAL SUPPORT
Ward and Nancy Simonton
Pat and Bob Heiges
June McLeavy and Michael Weeder
Robert and Susan Crowley
James Sabatino
Linda Denis
Beth Lazor-Smith
Thaire and Deborah Bryant
Laurie Gabriel
Peggy Conlin
Janet Dow
Roy Lundquist
Theresa and James Gallagher
Mark and Ingrid Albee
Rick and Jean Steber
Charlene and Ronald Hibbs
Dirty Girl Race
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(With comparative totals for Oct. 1, 2016 - Sept. 30, 2017)



tin mountain Conservation Center ContriButors
LiFe time memBers

memBers & annuaL Donors

Joe & Judy Burgess
T.O. Currier
Stuart Feldman
Judith Fowler
Jen Hohenboken
Matt Hohenboken
Elaine Klose
Peter Klose 
William Lee
A Neill Osgood
Robert Santoro
Rick and Jean Steber
Tara Taylor
Enya Taylor-Currier
Nancy Simonton

Anonymous
Kevin Ackert
Adair Family
William Abbott & David Paige
Miriam Alcott
Allan Aldrich Jr. & Linda Comeau
Albert Alex
Joyce & G. Huntley Allan
Pam Allen
Deborah Almquist
Jeanette & William Almy
Anthony & Ellen Andreano
Roy & Duddie Andrews
David & Rosemary Armington
Deborah Ayers
Joe & Melinda Coyle Bagshaw
Judith Bailey & Stephen Oppenheim
Dean & Gayle Baker
Lori & Frank Balantic
Vickie Routhier
F. Michael Bannon
Patricia Barker
William Barrett
Barry Family
Cindy Barstow
Susan Beane
Theresa Beckett & Matt Krug
Edward Beecher & Christine Clyne
Sherri Belfus
Belyi Chernyak Family
Ann & Richard Bennett
Peter & Emily Benson & Family
Ginger & Zachary Berger
Kathleen & H. Edmund Bergeron
Gene & Sue Bergoffen
David Bethel
Bianchino Family
Waltraud Bihn
George & Ginny Bishop
Linda & Steven Blais
Robert Boissevain
Bonsignore Family
Ellin & Chris Booras
John & Ellie Border
Bruce Borossky
Paul & Claire Bouffard
Robert Bowman & Lori Tradewell
Lynn Bradbury, Jenna & Rebecca Isaacson
Kate Briand
Richard Brisbois
Eileen & Bill Brochu

David Brooks
E. Allen & Joanne Brooks
Thomas & Laura Broussard
William Broussard
Richard Brown
David Brownell
Dick & Pat Brunelle
John Bruni & Dale D Warren
Thaire & Deborah Bryant
Andrew & Alison Burke
Douglas & Kathryn Burnell
Heather & Seth Burnell
George Burton
Tammy Byrnes
Laura Campbell & Howard Trask
Kristine Carbone
Ross & Julie Case
Jill Caskie
Scott Cecil & Eleanor Pansar
Anne Chace
Jeanne & John Chanley
Helen Chapell
William & Elizabeth Chapin
Anne Chase
Robin Clark
William Clarke
Gary Cline
N. Cloutier & W. Ketchum
Judy Coffey
Jeffrey Cohen
Staci & Ben Colbath
John Cole
Dixie & Buzz Coleman
Colleen Curran
Kenneth Connolly
Jim Coogan & Becky Knowles
Joanne Corcoran
Teri & Tom Cosentino
Christine Costello
Gerard & Joyce A. Cote
Linda Coviello & Dana Patch
Peter Crane & Holly Huhn
Robert & Susan Crowley
Cheryl Cullion
Karen Cummings
Kate & Bruce Curtis-McLane
Peter Davis
Thomas & Dorcas Deans
Del & Marilyn Desmarais
Nancy Devine
Matthew DiMaio
Richard Doucette & Gabrielle Watson
David & Barbara Douglass
Eric Dow
Janet Dow
Deborah Downing
Noreen & Dave Downs
Linda & Hank Dresch
Rebecca Drewette-Card
Jo-Ann Driscoll
James & Jean Drummond
Roland & Bette DuBois
Frances Duffy
Thomas C. & Ruth Earle
William & Christine Ehlers
Brian & Lucy Eling
Bertha Ellsmore & Samuel Johnson
Emsbo-Mattingly Family
McKay Family
Dawn Farnham

Deborah & Peter Fauver
C. Anthony & Suzanne Federer
Stuart Feldman
Charles & Margaret Felton
Kat & Ian Ferguson
Betty & Tino Fernandes
Kim Field
A. Ralph Jr. & Sally Fiore
Katherine Flippin
Gay Folland
Suzann Foord
Robert Foppiano
Kristen Ford
Valerie Ford
Henry Forrest
Jessica & Christopher Fournier
Betsy & Brian Fowler
Judith Fowler
Brian Fox
Elizabeth & Wayne Lapham
Karen Franke
Sarah & Alec Frankel
Deborah & David Freedman
Patricia Freysinger
Kathleen Fuller
Theresa Ann & James F. Gallagher
Joseph Gallucci
Anne Garland
Larry Garland
Bea Geary
Betsy & Don Gemmecke
Rick Gerber
Tom Gerson
Sally & Jim Gibson
Robert & Jane Gillard
Richard & Christie Girouard
Sharon Gogan
Dale & Pat Goodwin
Jon & Kimberly Goodwin
Linda & Dennis Gordon
David Govatski
Norma Grasse
Christopher & Donna Gray
Linda Gray & David Gotjen
Meghan & Pat Gray
Steve Gray
Jack & Regina Greely
JJ & Joanne Green
Tommy Gunn
Frank Gutmann
Scott & Bille-Sue Hale
Susannah Halpern
Katy Hamil & Bruce Chester
Charles & Maureen Hanlon
Dexter Harding & Lucy Gatchell
Sam & Betsey Harding
Russell & Lynne Hart
Tara Hartnett
David & Carol Hastings
James & Linda Hastings
Stuart T. & Barbara B. Hauser
Ross Heald
Brian & Monique Hebert
Pat & Bob Heiges
Keagan Hennessy
Paul & Elaine Hennigan
Kimberly Henry
Shannyn Heyer & Jeremy Cardin
Charlene & Ronald Hibbs
Patricia & John Higgins
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Sandra Himmel Wright
Kenneth Hodges
John & Patricia Hoffman
Jen & Matt Hohenboken
Deborah Holmes
Frank & Barbara Holmes
Berthold & Valerie Horn
Charles & Maureen Houghton
Janice Houghton
Josephine Howland
Harrison & Barbara Hoyt
Priscilla & Frank Hundley
Gregory Izzo
Irene & Joe Jacintho
Denise Jackson
Vickie & Rick Jenkinson
Valerie & David Jensen
Tony Jerome
Diane Johnson
Mark & Natalya Johnson
Peggy Johnson
Anna & Brian Johnston
Melanie & Nathan Johnston
Nina & Jonas Kahn
Anne & Bob Kantack
Kathryn & Bengt Karlsson
Cheryl & John Keator
Brian & Grace Keeler
Jessyca Keeler
Walt & Cathie Keirans
Tim Keith & Bill Petry
Joan Kelley
Judy & Dan Kennedy
Frank & Janet Kern
Kenneth & Sarah Kimball
Lori Jean Kinsey
Christian Kishida
Richard Klausner
Gerhard Klose
Peter & Elaine Klose
Rick & Paula Knight
Jerry Knirk & Cam Spence
Joseph & Fannie Knowles
Michael Kracht
Shar La Porte
Bill & Lucy LaCasse
Michael & Elizabeth Lacey
Sheryl & Mark Lambert
Russell & Joan Lanoie
Joe LaRue
Jeff Lathrop
Laura Jawitz & Gordon Cormack
Ronald Lawler & Margaret Merritt
Ed & Marlene Lawton
Mark & Mary Lawton
Teresa & Frederick Leach
George LeBlanc
Thelma LeBlanc
Jean M. & Scott Lee
William J. Lee
Susan Lee
William Lee
Richard & Eileen Lennon
Ellin Leonard
Diana Levy
Susan Licardi
Cheryl & Paul Littlefield
Sean & Mary Littlefield
Scott & Deborah Livingston
M. E. Lloyd
Christopher Logan
Jane & Alan Lounsbury
William Luisi

Roy Lundquist
Michael Lutjen & Marcia Scogin
Mike Lynch & Karen Travers
David Lyttle
Gary & Karen MacDonald
Charles Macomber
Linda & Scott Mahler
Edmund & Lynda Mahoney
Manero Family
Tracy Marnich
Deborah Marques
Margaret & Sut Marshall
David & Jeanne Mason
Pam & Phil Mason
Kim & Christopher Matte
David Maudsley
Joe & Daryl Mazzaglia
Jean McConnell
Pierre McCrea
Kristen McDermott
Sandy McDermott
Kenneth & Linda McKenzie
Jennifer McKown
June McLeavey & Michael Weeder
Judith Meagher
John & Catherine Mersfelder
Kathleen & Robert Metz
Gary & Rosemary Mezynski
Jack Middleton
Michele Miller
Elizabeth Mills
Catherine & Christopher Milton
Tracy Minnix
Gael Rockwell & Ty Minton
Charles Monaghan
Virginia Monnes
Ann & Murdock Montague
Don Mordecai
Cynthia Morgan
Ted & Mary Lou Hatcher
Morneau Family
Nancy Morrison
Heather Mullen & Michael Leathem
Joyce Munise
Bob & Jean Murphy
Nancy Murphy
Blaine Nelson
Dennis & Joan Newbanks
John Newton
Charlie Nims & Sheila McCarthy
Sharon Nothnagle
Kathleen & Peter Nourse
Brenda O’Brien
Grace & Thomas O’Connor
Sheila O’Connor
Lynda Kandel
Jimmy & Donese Oliver
Daniel Oneill
David Orva
Amy Osetek
Lisa & Paul Paglierani
Gail Paine
Cecelia Peacock
Joyce Perkins
John Peterson
Anne Peterson
William Petry
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Carol & Alan Pierce
Jean Pillion Champlin Family
Richard & Prudence Plusch
Kenneth Pothier
Lauren & Robert Potter

Alix & Bob Pratt
Jean & Bill Preis
Richard Quint
Jay & Robbin Rancourt
Kenneth & Jane Rancourt
Lichen Rancourt & David Smolen
Eileen & Joe Redmond
Wendy Rigazio
Joan Rising
Robbin Marks & Daniel Zabronsky
John Roberts
Debra Robinson
Martha Rockwell
Seth Rockwell
Lynn Rockwell & Roman Kokodyniak
Marilyn Rodes
Ned Rogerson
Ken Rose
Jason Roth
Anthony Ruddy
Brett & Cindy Russell
Arlene Russell
Caitlin & Ned Sackman
Peter Minnich
Nicholas Schmitz
Leslie & Warren Schomaker
Diane Schuette
Joseph & Diane Scott
David & Judith Seddon
Jennifer Selden
Jon Seliger
Paula Shappell
Mary Ellen Shea
Melanie Sherlock & Family
Jenny Silverman & Bob Follansbee
Rick Simmons & Carol Mancinelli
Jennifer & Tony Simone
John & Jody Skelton
Barbara & Frederick Slader
Lyn Slanetz
Linda Smiley
David & Diane Smith
Laurel Smith & Kevin Donohoe
Michael Smith
Dr. Faye D. & W. Donald Soderberg
Ed & Sue Solar
Douglas C. & Kathleen Somerville
Darlene & Warren Spence
James & Wendy St. Pierre Family
Rick & Jean Steber
Helen Steele
Bruce Stelle
Susan Steller
Daniel & Stephanie Stepanauskas
Allen & Lynn Stevens
Kathy & Dick Stewart
Theo & Melanie Stibbons
Carin Stimolo
Robert & Suzanne B. Stone
Marc & Sue Stowbridge
Frank Straccia
Theresa Swanick
Marvin & Judy Swartz
Kathleen Sweeney CPA
Jean Sweeney
Stephen S. & Sally S. Swenson
Imre & Deborah Szauter
Dan Szczesny
Joe & Michele Szympruch & Family
E. Richmond & Sue Talbot
Mike Tamulis & Laraine Cormack
Charles & Mildred Taylor
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier



Bob Teichman
Linda Terry
Mary Judge Thayer
Gloria & Tom Hutchings
Dave, Kerry & Sophie Oedel
George, Madeleine, Grace & Tim Ryan
Sandahl Family
Jeff & Kate Fournier
Dick Delaney
Brenda & Don Thibodeau
Alice Thompson
Katharine Thompson
Jean Macomber Thompson
Kaylee Thompson & Dan Koeppel
Richard & Beth Thompson-Tucker
Judy & David Tiberio
Dave & Joan Townley
Jotham Trafton
Richard & Barbara Trafton
Kirsten Neves
Larissa & Florian Vallet
Sarah Van Boven & Family
Anthony & Trudy Ventello
Johanna & Dennis Vienneau
Arthur & Carol Viens
Jennifer Viger
Karen Vitek
Marion & David Wachnicki
Gabriele Wallace
Hilary Wallis
Barry & Bonnie Ward
John Watkins
Brian Wazlaw
Harvey Weener
Howie & Sue Wemyss
Susanna West
George & Laurie Weston
Weston’s Farm
Evelyn & Paul Whelton
Jeff White & Joyce Peseroff
Eileen Willard
Christopher & Ann Williams
Steve & Maureen Wilson
Lisa Wing & Family
William Wogisch
Michael Wolfson
David Wood
Elizabeth Wood
Denise & Steve Woodcock
Christine Wray & John Felicitas
Ted Wray & Sharon Wroblewski
Moira & George Yip
Peter & Margaret Zack
Ellen & Andrew Zelman
Gail Zimmerman

roCkweLL soCiety memBers
Thomas Albert 
Pam Allen 
Jeanette & William Almy 
The Barry Family 
Susan Beane & Peter Smith 
William Broussard 
Thaire & Deborah Bryant 
Staci Colbath 
Nancy Devine 
Eric Dow 
Karen Franke 
Gaye Gould 
Dexter Harding & Lucy Gatchell 
Russell T. & Lynne Hart 
Tara Hartnett 
James & Linda Hastings 
Pat & Bob Heiges 
Charlene & Ronald Hibbs 
John & Patricia Hoffman 
Robert Katz 
Cheryl & John Keator 
Tim Keith and William Petry 
Lori J. Kinsey 
Michael Kracht 
Joe  LaRue 
Richard & Eileen Lennon 
Susan Licardi 

Cheryl & Paul Littlefield 
Sean & Mary Littlefield 
Karen Travers Lynch & Mike Lynch 
David & Jeanne Mason 
May Kelly’s Cottage 
Charles Monaghan 
Mr. William Petry 
Karl & Susan Pfeil 
Alix & Bob Pratt 
Lichen Rancourt & David Smolen 
Lynn Rockwell & Roman Kokodyniak 
Arlene Russell 
Bertha Ellsmore & Samuel Johnson 
Miranda & Josh Sandahl 
Jennifer Selden 
Melanie Sherlock & Family 
Jennifer & Tony Simone 
Ward & Nancy Simonton 
Richard & Jean Steber 
The Sandahl Family 
Johanna & Dennis Vienneau 
John & Mary Watkins 
Howie & Sue Wemyss 
George & Laurie Weston 
Lisa Wing & Family 
Gail Zimmerman 

memBers & annuaL Donors Cont. 
Honor of the Marriage of Jack Wolter & Donna Marie Dolan 
Shirley Pon

Honor of Grady & Owen Steele
Ross & Julie Case

Honor of Horst Engineering 
Scott & Deborah Livingston

Honor of Lori Jean Kinsey
Tish Hanlon & Stephen Weeder

Honor of Dick & Kathy Stewart
Jill Caskie

Honor of Marvin & Judy Swartz
Amelia Murphy

Honor of Tin Mountain Staff
Jennifer & Matt Hohenboken

Honor of Gail Zimmerman
Lori Jean Kinsey
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MEMORY OF LEO & DORILDA CARD
Joyce Munise

MEMORY OF CAROL FOORD
Suzann Foord

MEMORY OF DR MICHAEL L CLINE
Anne & Bob Kantack
Howie & Sue Wemyss
Joe & Judy Burgess
Lori Jean Kinsey
Norman Cloutier & Wendy Ketchum
Peter & Elaine Klose

MEMORY OF MALCOLM DOWNING
Deborah Downing

MEMORY OF DAVID HENRY
Pierre McCrea

MEMORY OF NED HATFIELD
Elizabeth Rigby
Kathleen Low
Linda Carey

MEMORY OF STEPHEN CARD
Joyce E Munise
Rebecca Drewette-Card

MEMORY OF ROSALIE A. MANN
Gay M. Folland

MEMORY OF TED BROWN
Allen & Lynn Stevens
Anne Peterson
Peggy Conlin
Peter Crane & Holly Huhn

MEMORY OF TOM LYONS
Barbara Fortune
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mt. washinGton auto roaD 
BiCyCLe hiLLCLimB
 Benefit of Tin Mountain

mt. washinGton 
Century riDe
Benefit of Tin Mountain

hiLLCLimB in-kinD sponsors:
AMC
Big Dave’s Bagels
BikeReg
BKOOL
Conway Daily Sun
Destination Cycling
Downeast Bicycle Specialists
Eastside Bike Guides
Joe Viger Photography
Finish Line USA
Magic 104 FM Radio
Marinoni
Marti Shea Coaching
Mt. Washington Auto Road
Pearl Izumi
Pioneer Registration
PrestaCycle
Quad Cycles
Ragged Mountain
Salmon Press
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
WMWV 93.5 FM 

Century In-Kind Sponsors:
Anonymous
Café Noche
Conway Daily Sun
Downeast Bicycle Specialists
Eastside Bike Guides
Fandangles Catering
Finish Line Bicycle Care Products
Hannaford Supermarkt
Jennifer & Matt Hohenboken
Magic 104 FM
Mt. Washington Valley Bicycle Club
Pearl Izumi, N Conway 
Salmon Press
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
WMWV 93.5 FM 
Joe Viger Photograph

suzy enGLer Camp sChoLarship
Ms. Judy Coffey
Barbara Fortune
Paul & Elaine Hennigan
David & Jeanne Mason
Mike Tamulis & Laraine Cormack
Douglas & Kathryn Burnell
Peter & Emily Benson & Family
Valerie & David Jensen
Jennifer & Matthew Hohenboken
Tessa & Andrew Narducci
Sam & Elizabeth Harding
Bertha Ellsmore & Samuel Johnson
Judith Fowler
Gay M. Folland
Charles S. & Margaret Marshall
Glenn & Sonnhilde Saunders
Gary & Karen MacDonald
M. E. Lloyd
Roy E. & Maxine Andrews
Marvin & Judy Swartz
Carroll County Altrusa Foundation
Richard & Jean Steber
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier Jr.
Theresa Ann & James F. Gallagher

Camp staFF
DireCtor
Phaedra Demers
CounseLors
Jessamyn Biette
Katherine Doyle 
Alec Frankel 
Lucy Getchell
Dexter Harding
Matt Maloney
Mike Dufilho
Kat Ferguson
Gabi Soto
Dawson Santoro
Janet Dow
Jr. CounseLor
Hanna Mason

Eileen& Joe Redmond
Flatbread N Conway 
Ward and Nancy Simonton
Eileen & Joe Redmond
Kathleen & H. Edmund Bergeron
Charles & Robin Macomber
Pat and Bob Heiges
Patricia & John Higgins
Robert & Janet Bridgham
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Eileen & William Brochu
Joe & Judy Burgess
Ellin Leonard
Kenneth & Deborah Holmes
Dexter Harding & Lucy Gatchell
Jennifer & Matthew Hohenboken
Charles S. & Margaret Marshall
Valerie & David Jensen
Walter & Catherine Keirans
Thaire & Deborah Bryant
Johanna & Dennis Vienneau
Kearns Family Foundation

CoLLeGe sChoLarship

Kearns Family
Lori Jean Kinsey
Norman Cloutier & Wendy Ketchum 
Peter & Elaine Klose 
Joseph & Diane Scott
 

Dr miChaeL CLine intern sChoLarship 

Century Donors: 
Donovan Spaulding
Lee Eckhart
Marco Gross-Santos

Sponsors:
Cadence Wealth Management
Wingate Wealth Advisors

hiLLCLimB Donors: 
Adam Tasker
Alexander Daigle
Daniel McGraw
David Caruso
Heather Murray
Jitka Borowick
Joel Zeigler
Joshua Bankert
Lane Marder
Lawrence Beck
Rick Bonner
Sam LeLacheur
Sarah & Andy Meekstis
Sean Stokes
Sharon Rana
Jon Heydenreich 13

Interns: Tyson Porter, Donovan Spaulding, Jodi Pinder, 
Director, Lori Jean Kinsey, Patrick Carr, Ben Woodward

Scholarship recipients,
Center: Marlene McCabe & Wilder Byrnes



Special Thanks:
AED-Hopey’s Heart
Apple Acres-Apples
Conway Daily Sun
D’s Pizza in Fryeburg
Destination Cycling
Flatbread Pizza
Freedom Computer Inc
Frontside Grind
Fryeburg Interact Club
Jenkins Apples
Junior National Honor Society JBES
Kennett Key Club
Kim Frase Solar
Leavitts Bakery
Mountain Garden Club
Pequawket Kids
Saco Valley Gem and Mineral Club
Salmon Press
Tuckerman Brewery
Valley Originals
Weston’s Farm
White Mt Cider Company
White Mt. Amateur Radio Club
WMWV-93.5 FM
WVMJ-FM-Magic 104 FM Radio
Wonalancet Outdoor Club

speCiaL thanks to Businesses anD inDiviDuaLs  DonatinG serviCes, time anD proDuCts: 
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Tom Albert
Bill Almy
Jeanette Almy
Tony Andreano
Duddie Andrews
Roy Andrews
Deb Ayers
Carlene Bane
Stephanie Barnes
Meagan Barry
Barbara Barton
Frank Barton
Nona Bauer
Martha Benesh
Frank Benesh
Anne Bennett
Emily Benson
Peter Benson
Kim Bowker
Rebecca Bracken
Alex Bradford
Bill Brochu
Eileen Brochu
Will Broussard
Thaire Bryant
Joe Burgess
Judy Burgess
Doug Burnell
Kathy Burnell
Brian Byrne
Kathy Byrne
Linda Blais
Steve Blais
Joel Clement
Dixie Coleman
David Condoulis
John Cooper
Lorraine Cormack
Christine Costello
Peter Crane
Bob Crowley
Sue Crowley
T.O. Currier
Bruce Curtis-McLane
Kate Curtis-McLane
Sophia DiBella
Cliff Dickenson 
Steven Discordia
Joyce Desmarias
Linda Denis
Dr. Katelyn Dolan
Kevin Donahoe
Donna Donnelly
Bette DuBois
Mike Dufilho
Linda Dresch
Hank Dresch
Sarah Eastman
Rick Faucher
Ian Ferguson
Wayne Fitch
Bert Flower 
Stuart Feldman
Ralph Fiore  
Sally Fiore
Gay Folland
Rob Foppiano
Bryant Fong
Barbara Fortune

Judy Fowler
David Freedman
Aaron Fryman
Jim Gallagher
Theresa Gallagher
Anne Garland
Lucy Gatchell
Don Gemmecke
Lucy Glasgow  
Henry Gotjen
Dale Goodwin
Pat Goodwin
Gaye Gould
Linda Gray
Steve Graustein
Joanne Green
Susan Halpern
Scott Hammond
Tish Hanlon
Betsey Harding
Sam Harding
Dexter Harding
Jim Hastings
Linda Hastings
Bob Heiges
Pat Heiges
Steve Hempel
Elaine Hennigan
Paul Hennigan
Gloria Hutchings
Charlene Hibbs
John Higgins
Pat Higgins
Jen Hohenboken
Matt Hohenboken
Barbara Hoyt
Harrison Hoyt
Barbara Holmes
Frank Holmes
Gloria Hutchings
Greg Izzo
Cheryl Keator
John Keator
Brain Keeler
Grace Keeler
Linda King
Rick Klausner
Peter Klose
Chris Krug
Walter Kurz
Timothy Lafayette
Walter Lancaster
Russ Lanoie
Joan Lanoie
Joe LaRue
Mike Levine
Diana Levy
Larry Leonard
Nels Liljedahl
Cheryl Littlefield
Paul Littlefield
Sean Littlefield
Clare Long
Annaliese Matte
Kim Matte
Joe Manning
Maria Manning
Anne Mauro
Tracy Marnich

Margaret Marshall
Dave Mason
Jean Mason
Daryl Mazzaglia
Kathy McGreavy
Diana Medina
Maria Medina
Minuteman Press
Kathy Moore 
Frank Murphy
Mike Nilan
Vince Pelote
Anne Peterson
Karl Pfeil
Susan Pfeil
Carol Pierce
Cathy Poppenwimer
Pot Luck Singers
Luke Quigley
Madeline Rohde
Bob Roppiano
Mark Ross-Parent
Susan Ross-Parent 
Lynne Route
Leslie Rowse
Wendy Rigazio
Jeff Sansone
Bob Santoro
Dawson Santoro
Carol Saunders
Molly Savard
Merle Sciacca
Gregory Shafer
Wendell Shaffer
Mary Sheldon 
Terry Sheridan
Ward Simonton
Laurel Smith
Peter Smith
Tim Sorgi
Donovan Spaulding
Jean Steber
Rick Steber
Bob Stevenson
Dick Stewart
Judy Swartz
Marvin Swartz
Mariah Sweany
Mike Tamulis
Chris Tanguay
Odin Tanguay
Cam Tascione
Tara Taylor
Amy Thompson
Larry Thompson
Lisa Thurston
Karen Travers-Lynch
Johanna Vienneau
Ben Timm
June Waltz
Herm Weber
Merle Weber
Stephen Weeder
Cathy Weiss
Brenda Weston
Weston Farms
Jack Wolter
Lisa White

Photographers:
Jessamyn Biette
Ed Bergeron
Kathy Bergeron
Corrie Blodgett
Rebecca Bracken
Bill Brochu
Will Broussard
Naomi Buckman
Judy Burgess
Joe Burgess
Carolyn Brown
Bill Brochu
Mason Cline
Chris DeNuzzio
Sophia DiBella
Matt DiMaio
Katelyn Dolan
Donna Dolan
Lisa DuFault
Tom Eastman
Debbie Eddison
Sarah Fensore

Sarah Frankel
Jamie Gemmetti
Roger Irwin
Leo Kenney
Lori Jean Kinsey
Heather Leach
Chris Lewey
Jessica Mailhot
Matt Maloney
J.S. McElvery
Lily Morgan
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Craig Harrison
Stefi Hastings
Kim Nagy
Jotham Oliver
Wendy Rigazzio
Mark D. Shiller
Rick Steber
Stephen A. Thomas
Andrew Thompson
Kathryn Thorney



INSPIRE



Tin Mountain Conservation Center, 1245 Bald Hill Road, Albany, NH  03818

www.tinmountain.org
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